
 

MELBOURNE CUP DAY CLOSURE 
Council’s services, including transfer stations, 
will be closed on Tuesday, 2 November 2021 
for the Melbourne Cup Day public holiday. 
For after-hours animal/livestock emergencies, 
please call the Local Laws Officer on duty on 
0428 500 212. 
 

NOTICE OF UNSCHEDULED 
COUNCIL MEETING 
Notice is hereby given of an Unscheduled 
Meeting of the Gannawarra Shire Council to 
be held on Monday, 8 November 2021 
commencing at 9am. 
The purpose of this Meeting is for the election 
of the Mayor and Deputy Mayor for a one or 
two-year term. 
Members of the public may access this 
meeting via livestream at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/livestream  
Tom O’Reilly 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

 

2022 AUSTRALIA DAY AWARDS  
Nominations for Gannawarra Shire Council’s 
2022 Australia Day Awards close 9am Monday, 
29 November 2021. 
Nominations are sought for the 2022 Citizen of 
the Year; and 2022 Young Citizen of the Year 
(for residents 15- 24 years of age on 
Wednesday, 26 January 2022). 
To nominate your local champion, visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/Australia_Day_Awards. 
Award winners will be announced during the 
Gannawarra’s Australia Day celebrations. 
 
WALK TO SCHOOL PROGRAM 
Council is supporting the statewide VicHealth 
Walk to School program, which encourages 
primary school children and their families to 
be active every day to lift their mood, self-
esteem and improve learning outcomes. 
As part of the 2021 program, Council will 
provide $200 to each primary school to 
promote the benefits of physical activity and 
healthy food choices.  
For more information, please visit 
www.walktoschool.vic.gov.au  
 

GET ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHERS  
Round 3 of the Get Active Kids Voucher 
Program is now open. Visit 
www.getactive.vic.gov.au/vouchers before 
Tuesday, 30 November to find out if you are 
eligible for up to $200 to support your child’s 
sport and active recreation activities. 
 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
I would like to  
congratulate all who  
have received a  
COVID-19 vaccine.  
Thanks to your efforts, 
more than 80 per cent 
of the community is 
fully vaccinated, which has 
enabled COVID-19 restrictions to 
be eased. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Charlie Gillingham 
 
IMMUNISATION 
SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 3 NOVEMBER 
KERANG (10.30am – 12 noon) 
NOTE:  
Bookings for Council 
immunisation sessions are 
essential, which can be made by 
phoning (03) 5450 9333.  
NOTE: Due to works at the 
Gannawarra Shire Children’s 
Centre, Kerang immunisation 
sessions are currently held at 
the Sir John Gorton Library 
(corner Murray Valley Highway 
and Shadforth Street, Kerang). 
Only one parent/guardian 
should attend with the child to 
be vaccinated. Anyone showing 
COVID-19 symptoms, or those 
who are in isolation, should not 
attend.  
For more details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/ 
immunisation  
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will 
be held on Wednesday, 17 
November at 6.30pm. This 
meeting will be livestreamed at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/livestream  
Residents can submit questions 
to Council for consideration 
during Question Time by 
completing a form online at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime  
by 5pm the day before each 
meeting. 
NOTE: COVID-19 restrictions in 
place at this time may impact 
the meeting. Any changes will be 
promoted via 
www.facebook.com/gannawarra   
 

EMPLOYMENT 
VACANCIES 
• Swim Instructor (permanent 

part-time) 
• Early Childhood Educators 

(various positions available) 
• Pool Lifeguards (casual) 
• Family Day Care Educator – In 

home (part-time) 
For more information, please 
visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
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